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Welcome to the start of the 2018 school year!  I trust you all 
had a restful holiday.  We have had a wonderful start to 
2018.  I feel it is such a great privilege to be working here.  
 

Our Barmera PS leadership team: 
 

Principal  Natasha Hefford   
Deputy Principal  Ruth Pfeiler   
Student Wellbeing Leader  Jayne Foulds 
 

Welcome to our teachers 
Health and Physical Education  Martin Barber 
Science  Joanna Whitehead 
Resource Centre/Environmental Education  Glenys Matthews  
Aboriginal Education Teacher  Cate Robbins 
Intervention Teacher  Sarah Wright 
Teacher:  Chad Parrish 
Year 6/7  Nikki Kazantzis   
Year 6/7  Katherine Inwood 
Year 4/5  Peter Fletcher   
Year 4/5  Jarrad Kilsby  
Year 3/4  Cherie Cooper  
Year 2/3  Sam Rashleigh and Emma Cuteri 
Year 2  Wendy Hamood   
Year 1/2 Lisa Millard and Keryn Smyth  
Year R/1 Renee Fielke and Sarah Wright 
Reception  Corrina Smart 
Permanent Relieving Teacher:  Peter Jarvis 
Denise Melnyk and Julie John are currently on leave.  
  
Welcome to our valued Support Staff:  Joy Packer, Adrian 
Little, Sharon Crocker, Chris Thomas, Gaynor Kregar, Emma 
Lowery, Peter Schramm, Joe Hermanson, Brad Krollig, Lee 
Buller, Charmaine Nagy, Carly Johnson, Grant Muller, 
Kathryn Buhlman, Marie Thornhill, Renate Bagguley and 
Kirsten Kubank. 
 

Erin Harrald continues as our Pastoral Support Worker.  
Erin works closely with our Student Wellbeing Leader and 
mentors, providing much valued support to our school 
community. 
 

Thank you to the many families who came in on the 22 and 
23 January to collect the childrenôs stationery pack, pay 
school fees and complete the necessary forms required. The 
cost of class stationery is included in your school fees.  If you 
havenôt already organised payment please talk to our 
Finance Officer, Sharon Crocker, for information about 
Payment by Instalment, School Card or Centrepay.  
 

It is very important that we have your correct family and 
childôs details.  During the school year if your family 
circumstances or contact details change please contact the 
front office staff.  This enables us to keep our database up to 
date and contact you in an emergency. 

Principalõs Piece 

Next edition of our newsletter will be published on Wednesday 14th February 

Please have articles to Joy in the Front Office by Monday 12th February 

Swimming lessons will be held during Term 1 for all 
Reception to Year 5 classes.  A detailed note will be sent 
home shortly. 
 

The school canteen is OPEN on Wednesdays and Fridays. 
If you require a price list please contact front office staff. 
We thank our Canteen Manager, Renate for continuing to 
provide good food for us all.  
 

Our first assembly will be held this Friday 2 February at 
2:40pm in the Hall. Assemblies are held every fortnight on 
a Friday.  We love to see a good crowd of family and 
friends at our Assemblies.  
You are all very welcome to attend.  
 

Student Medication/Health Care Plans:  If your child/
children require any medication whilst at school a 
Medication Authority form must be completed.  Any child 
with an ongoing Health/Medical condition must have a 
documented health care plan.   Please see Joy Packer in 
the front office for further information. 
 

Out of School Hours Care continues to be provided after 
school, during school holidays and on Student Free Days.  
For further information you may either contact Kirsten 
(OSHC Director) on 0408839709 or see the Front Office 
staff. 
 

Our Barmera Primary School Facebook page is a 
communication strategy we use to communicate events, 
newsletters and exciting happenings in classrooms with 
you.  When you enrol your child/children at school you sign 
a Department of Education and Child Development 
permission note to enable us to publish your child/
childrenôs photograph in newsletters and local media.  If 
you wish, you will have also signed a permission note for 
publishing photographs on the Internet which includes our 
website and Facebook page.   
Please contact the school if you wish to adjust this 
permission. 
 
Please contact the school on 8588 2198 or communicate 
with your child/childrenôs teacher on class DOJO or 
through communication books if your child/children are to 
be absent.  We are required to follow through on 
unexplained absences. 
 

Please contact your childôs teacher in the first instance if 
you have any concerns by telephone on 8588 2198 or in 
person.  Parent/carer, student and staff relationships are a 
priority to us here at Barmera PS.  We look forward to 
working with you all. 
 

I look forward to seeing you at the Assembly on Friday 
at 2:40pm. 
Have a great week! 
Natasha 
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www.nationalkarate.com.au 

TUESDAY NIGHT 
Our Lady of the River Primary School Hall 

McIntosh Street, Berri 
JUNIORS: Class One: 5:30pm-6:30pm  
Class Two: 6:30PM-7:30pm  
SENIORS: 7:30pm – 9pm 

FOR INFORMATION:INSTRUCTOR 
SCOTT MITCHELL 
0417 827 517 

E-MAIL: 
nsmitch@bigpond.com 
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Learning self defence and discipline in a  
FAMILY FRIENDLY Martial Arts 

 

http://www.nationalkarate.com.au/
mailto:nsmitch@bigpond.com


 

Fri 2nd Feb School Assembly 2:40pm 

Fri 23 Feb SAPSASA Swimming 

Wed 28 Feb Acquaintance Night & AGM 

Tue 6 March Mrs Inwood class to Aquatics 

Wed 7 March Miss Kazantzis class to Aquatics 

Mon 12 March  Public Holiday  

Fri 30 March Good Friday 

Mon 2 April Easter Monday  

Hi Everyone, 

I hope you had a wonderful school 
break. I'm looking forward to a great 
year at Barmera Primary School. 

I'm here to support the wellbeing of 
the students, staff and families. 

My regular days at the school are 
Tuesdays and Wednesdays. 

If you would like to see me, please 
contact the office to make an 
appointment. 

I hope to catch up soon! 
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Please be aware that on days of 

estimated 40
o
C or over students 

remain inside during the lunch break. 

On days of 38
o
C students can be 

outside but are restricted to shaded 

areas. 

Hats are essential when outside in 

Terms 1 & 4 and the provision of water 

bottles from home is essential.  

Hats are available from the front office 

at a cost of $11. 

Please ensure all of your childrenôs 

hats and jumpers are named.  






